
BEECHEN CLIFF WEEKLY NEWSLETTER  

Newsletter 9th October 

Message from the Headteacher 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Ignite Day: Employability and Future Horizons 
 

On Thursday 27th November we have our second Ignite Day of the Year which will focus on employability 
skills and future horizons. 

We would be grateful for parent support for this day with our KS4 programme to either take part in Q&A 
workshops – share your career journey, experiences, and advice with small groups of Year 10 students, or           
join our 1:1 speed interview sessions – help Year 11 students build confidence, practice interview skills, and 
showcase their talents. 

Your insight and encouragement can make a huge difference in preparing our young people for their future 
and so we would be really grateful for any support you can give. 

If you can help, please fill in this short form sign up here or contact our Head of Careers, Mrs Pascoe via 
email: careers@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk 

Parent Information Evenings 

Thank you to all Year 10 Parents who were able to attend our Year 10 GCSE Course Information Evening  
on Tuesday. If you weren’t able to attend or would like to revisit the presentation the slides and handout are 
available via links on the front page of the School Website: https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/ 

Next Tuesday we have our Year 11 Parents GCSE Revision Information Evening focusing on the build up      
to the November mock examinations. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 
Wishing you a good weekend ahead. 

 

 

T. D. Markall 

Headteacher 

 

https://forms.gle/TM8C1b7jbkvm9w9E9
mailto:careers@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk
https://www.beechencliff.org.uk/


Key Notices 

REPORTING ALL    

PUPIL ABSENCES 

All absences from School includ-
ing late arrivals and medical ap-
pointments are to be reported to School promptly. 
Please take note of the following correct direct 
contact details.  

Lower School Pupils  

To report a Lower School absence please call the 
School direct on 01225 485222  OR email the low-
er school attendance at   

attendance @beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk.  

Sixth Form Students  

For a Sixth Form student absence please call the 
School direct on 01225 485221 OR you can email 
Sixth Form attendance at                                 
sixthattendance@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk  

PLANNED ABSENCES 
For planned absences please contact the attend-
ance office - attendance@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk  
for a copy  of the ‘absence request form' which can 
also be found on the school website:                                          

 

Menu - w/c Monday 13th October 
Monday: Chorizo and Pepper Pasta (W), Sundried 
Tomato and Parmesan Risotto (D) 
Tuesday: Beef and Vegetable Curry, Spicy Tomato 
and Basil Gnocchi (W) 
Wednesday: Roast Pork with Apple Sauce, Smoked 
Cheddar and Leek Quiche (D,W) 
Thursday: Cajun Chicken Wrap with Minted         
Mayonnaise (W,GF, Lentil Lasagne (W,D)) 
Friday: Paella, Spicy Bean Burger with Sweet Chilli 
Mayonnaise (W) 
 

Can I please ask that all accounts are topped up at 
all times to avoid disappointment.  
 
 
Mr D Keal 
Head Chef 
 

(W) = Contains Wheat Products 
(D) = Contains Dairy Products 
(G) = Gluten Free Option 

Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 14th October 
Year 11 Parents’ Information Evening 6-7 pm 
(SENDCo, Head of Year & Careers leads available from 
5.30pm in the refectory prior to the evening) 
 

Thursday 16th October 
Bath Hub Year 8 Disco  6-8pm (@Brougham Hayes) 
 

Friday 17th October 
Wear Red Day 2025 
PTA Quiz Night (Oktoberfest themed) 7-10pm 
 

Saturday 18th October 
Sixth Form Open Morning 9am—12.30pm 
 

Wednesday 22nd October 
Year 13 Revision Information evening 5.30-6.30pm 
Piano Concert  - 7pm at St Luke’s Church 
 

Friday 24th October 
End of Term/INSET Day 
 

Monday 3rd November 
Start of Term  
 

TYC visits for Year 7s 
 

  8th—10th Oct KP7 
  13th-15th Oct ML7A 

mailto:attendance@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk
mailto:sixthattendance@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk
mailto:attendance@beechencliff.org.uk
https://forms.gle/cY34sbnsiZrRJzaW8


 

Year 11 Mock examinations 
 

After completing the first part of their GCSE’s over the last year, pupils in Year 11 will be taking their 
first round of Mock Examinations next term between Monday 10th and Tuesday 18th November. 
These are a vital step in the process of preparing them to take their formal Examinations in the summer 
and will provide a useful experience of completing examinations in a formal setting, as well as giving 
them a timely update on how they are progressing in each subject. These Examinations will take place 
in the Sports Hall and the Library.  Please see the timetable of mock exams.  

Year 11 Mock Examination Timetable - 2025 

In addition to these, there will be a few listening examinations for the Languages taking place in lessons 
during the week of 3rd November. I would kindly ask all pupils and students to show due respect to the 
Year 11 pupils by moving silently around these areas whilst Examinations are taking place. 
 
In order to support the Year 11 pupils in revising for these Mock Examinations, we provided Year 11 
pupils with a GCSE revision workshop on the morning of Tuesday 14th October, and have published a 
list of Personalised Learning Checklists (PLCs) detailing what pupils need to cover and how they can 
best revise for each paper. This document can be accessed using this link:  
Year 11 November Mock Examination PLCs 
 
We will hold a GCSE results assembly on Friday 5th December where Year 11 pupils will receive their 
results. Over the past few years, this has been a valuable and positive experience and I wish the same for 
the current Year 11 pupils. 
 
 
Mr A Seal 
Deputy Headteacher. 
 

 

Personal Information Updates 
 
If you need to amend any of your personal/contact details, such as phone numbers, addresses etc,                 
you can do this on your child's Arbor account. Alternatively, you can email  
headteacher@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk  and we will make the changes for you. 
 

Current Vacancies in the School and the Trust 
 

Please follow the link below to view and access all current vacancies from across the MNSP Trust  
https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/vacancies.htm 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Yu4oRpa2BXA0HApsadKI7TPwtBRFPIHhlpaBZRVW2ks/edit?tab=t.0
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Vkxq13NUGr4lmczZzAWgxmWqoZrxOpY2SMv9uTJob-I/edit?tab=t.0
mailto:headteacher@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk
https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/vacancies.htm


 

Beechen Cliff joins the Big Assembly for Black History Month 
 

On Tuesday, the whole school got involved in the Big Assembly for 
Black History Month, joining hundreds of schools across the country 
in a live event celebrating Black heritage and achievements. The       
assembly gave  students the chance to reflect on the importance of 
Black History Month and learn about influential figures who have 
shaped history. Through discussions, videos, and interactive segments, 
students explored themes of equality, identity, and inclusion. Beechen 
Cliff received a shout out from the presenters live during the show  
and three Year 13 boys were beamed live to the nation! 
 

Community is a vital aspect of Beechen Cliff and our aim is that everyone feels part of the school, not just 'comes 
here' or 'works here'. The makeup of our student and staff body, how we interact and respect each other is crucial to 
our success. The words we use, our curiosity and respect for others is our own personal responsibility and these   
messages are consistent. 
 

The promotional video for the assembly is here:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QXOvDSo5wJ8 
The actual assembly recording is here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IJ5AiAZ1eTk  
 

Thank you for your continued support 
 
Mr K Morris 
Assistant Headteacher (Conduct and Character Development) 

Theme of the week this week is Black History Month. 
What is Black History Month? 

Black History Month started over a hundred years ago in the US, as a  
way to bring Black voices and stories to discussions of history. It was first 
recognised in the UK in the 1980s, organised in October by Akyaaba          
Addai-Sebo, to acknowledge 150 years of Caribbean freedom and the 
100th birthday of Marcus Garvey. 

Why do we celebrate it today? 

We celebrate Black History Month because celebrating the achievements 
of people is important and Black History is still underrepresented in 
mainstream history classes and books. Throughout the 150-year history of 
the British Red Cross, we have had countless kind and resilient             
volunteers work with us at the British Red Cross. These people are          
recognised for their kindness. We celebrate Black History Month by           
highlighting and recognising the contributions of some Black British                       
Humanitarians. 

Celebrating the achievements of people is important. Throughout our 150-year history, we have had countless         
kind and resilient volunteers work with us at the British Red Cross. These people are recognised for their kindness. 
We celebrate Black History Month by highlighting and recognising the  contributions of some Black British                       
Humanitarians. 

This week tutor groups will research Black British people members of the tutor group know and that they consider 
to be humanitarians or that they admire for their good work. 

This could be someone famous or well known, or someone from your everyday life. Refer back to their definition of 
a humanitarian. Students will create a group mind map exploring the following question: 'What makes them an           
humanitarian? 

Mrs A Wilmot 

Head of PSHE 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QXOvDSo5wJ8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IJ5AiAZ1eTk




Keep Reading!  Mrs Bridge 

A calm, quiet space to read and work 

 Keep Reading!  

I’ve had a few enquiries about             
Accelerated Reader for Y7 and Y8.   
Currently we are unable to log in to the 
AR system. If this changes, I will let you 
know. In the meantime ensure students 
are recording their weekly reading in 
their planner and creating a reading log 
of finished books in the back of their 
planner. 
 
If you want any help with reading, 
please get in touch. My email is: 
lbridge@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk 

READING TOP TIP: 
FAMILIES: Share a Scare! 

 

We’ve had good interest in the            
monthly book club theme of 
‘horror’. Come to the           
library to check out one of 
our books in the horror  
genre and then head back   
at the end of the month to 
discuss. We have bought a 
number of new titles. Check 
out some recommendations 
in this list:                                   
Scary Reads 

Literacy Around the School 

This display in the PE corridor showcases some great books related to sport. 
We have a whole section dedicated to sport in the library, including lots of  
biographies, books about specific sports and the ever popular Ultimate           
Football Heroes series. 
 

Mr Hawkins has also brought my attention to some Bath Rugby idols who  
have shared some thoughts about reading on Facebook. Perhaps you could 
share these with your young people! Thanks for making the links                       
between sport and reading, Mr Hawkins! 
https://www.facebook.com/share/v/1Dc8XsW8sx/?mibextid=wwXIfr 

https://www.facebook.com/share/v/16Fm89698i/?mibextid=wwXIfr 

Library Opening Times 
 

Open Monday - Thursday before school (from 8am) 
at break / lunch. 
 

Homework Club every day after school (to 4.30) 
FOR HOMEWORK AND QUIET READING 

mailto:lbridge@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1EniIppCN8qTed5h3NOs6tRpfMN2qfBst-y6KfiThhvQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/share/v/1Dc8XsW8sx/?mibextid=wwXIfr
https://www.facebook.com/share/v/16Fm89698i/?mibextid=wwXIfr


 

MUSIC News 

 

Music Lessons 

All instrumental lessons are now up and running. I would ask parents to ensure pupils check the                
timetables displayed in the music centre foyer. A copy of the timetables can also be found online in the 
music pages http://musicbcs.weebly.com/music-timetables.html  

Timetables are updated each Friday in preparation for the following week. 

 
If your child is interested in learning an instrument you can find further details under the  parents tab  
on the website https://musicbcs.weebly.com/music-contract-and-music-application-form.html 

 

Piano Concert-Wednesday 23rd October 7.00pm at St Lukes Church, Bath, 

BA2 2BD  

 

We will be holding our annual piano concert towards the end of term 1. Tickets are available on Arbor 

at £2 each. The concert will start at 7.00pm and refreshments will be available organised by the PTA. 

 

There are still a couple of performance slots if you wish your son/daughter to be involved. Please ask 
them to come and see one of the music staff or alternatively e-mail: music@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk 

 

 

Choir 

 
The choir are busy rehearsing for the annual Carol service which will take place in Bath Abbey on 

Wednesday 17th December at 7.00pm. It is a very uplifting occasion and one of the highlights for the 

Music Department. If your son/daughter enjoys singing please encourage them to come along to          

rehearsals which take place after school on Monday and Tuesday (3.20-4.10).  

 
 
 
Mr P E Calvert 

Head of Music 

http://musicbcs.weebly.com/music-timetables.html
https://musicbcs.weebly.com/music-contract-and-music-application-form.html
mailto:music@beechencliff.mnsp.org.uk


 
 
 
 
 

 
Beechen Cliff works with Grow for Life who provide social and     
therapeutic gardening sessions for people affected by low confidence, 
anxiety , depression or isolation.   
 
Our boys have nothing but positive comments to make about the 
time they spend with Grow for Life… 
 
ML: "Grow for life inspires us to be more active and to give back, 
helping other people" 
RP: "It's very good to plant a tree. I enjoyed helping dig up the beds". 
HF: "I enjoyed digging up potatoes, I even took one home". 
CHB: "I've been three times and it's very fun" 
AB: "It's good being outside and spending time with friends" 
LM: "I enjoyed being outside and being active". 
NK: "Really relaxing and really fun, the sound of chopping plants is 
really satisfying".  
 
Our boys are enjoying their sessions and settling in really well and have recently done an amazing job of 
pressing 25Litres of apple juice. It’s all being filtered, pasteurised and bottled and will be available on  
Grow for Life’s Apple Day on Saturday 18th October. 
 

 

‘Perhaps this photo doesn't make it look 
the most appetising. This was it our 
pressed juice waiting to be collected for 
pasteurisation!’ -  Alex Eldridge—Director 
of Grow for Life 

Grow for Life 





 

Year 10 Hospitality and Catering  
 

This week, Year 10 Hospitality and            
Catering students were asked to produce          
a dish of their choice which showed off 
complex knife skills. These included: 
brunoise; julienne; and chiffonade.  

Here are a few of the brilliant dishes               
created across both classes. 

 

Year 10 Homework 

Year 10 were tasked with creating fruit and 
vegetable creatures. 

 

Mrs K Gallagher 

Food Lead 

 

 

 

 



Art News 
 

The Beechen Cliff Art Department is pleased to announce their participation in this Year's Young 
Bath Artists show, which takes place in the  Burdall's Yard Gallery From October 21st until Novem-
ber 1st 2025. 
 
This is a showcase of the amazing 6th Form Art and Photography from Beechen Cliff, and is a rare 
opportunity to view a collection of work from other Bath Schools at the same time. There is a private 
view on the 23rd, and students (and parents of students) whose work is in the exhibition are invited 
to come along that evening. 
 

 
Mr D Murphy 
Head of Art and Photography 
 
 
 



Recent Fixture Results 

Sporting News 

Date Fixtures Results 

Thursday 2nd        

October 

HOCKEY 1st XV Girls v Stonar (A) 2-4 

RUGBY BCS 3rd XV v Clifton College (A) 60-5 

FOOTBALL BCS U13 v Hans Price Academy(Odd Down) 14-0 

Friday 3rd October FOOTBALL 
BCS U13A v Mangotsfield School 

BCS U15A v St Katherine’s School (A) 

tbc 

2-6 

Tuesday 7th              

October 
RUGBY 

BCS U15 v Dauntseys (H) 

 
24-13  

Wednesday 8th             

October 
RUGBY 

BCS 1st XI v Truro (H) 

 BCS 2nd XI v Truro (H) 

54-12 

24 -0  

Year 8 Rugby v Cheltenham 
 

On Wednesday, 1st October our Year 8 A&B 
Rugby team travelled far to play Cheltenham 
Prep School. Under perfect conditions and 
beautiful surroundings, both Beechen Cliff 
teams comprehensively beat Cheltenham. It  
was a great experience for all the boys in-
volved.  
 

J Utton 

Sports 



 

Beechen Cliff v Truro -Wednesday 8th October  
 
Congratulations to our 1st and 2nd XI teams.  
 
They both gave commanding performances against Truro at home yesterday, with the 1st XI team          
victorious 54-12 and our 2nd XI 24-0. 
 
 

Photography by Harvey H -Year 10 



SPORTS FIXTURES  w/c 13th October (details correct at time of publication) 

Details of upcoming sports fixtures, team sheets and meet times are available on the school SOCS              
website-  https://www.schoolssports.com/school/default.asp?id=374   
 
Please check the website for up any changes/updates 

 

CAREERS 

Beechen Cliff Careers Newsletter 

The most recent edition of our Beechen Cliff Future Horizon Careers publication (edition 6) is                  

published alongside this school newsletter.   

 

If you would like any further support or information please let me know  careers@beechencliff.org.uk. 

 

Mrs E Pascoe 

Head of Careers 

Date Fixture 
Start time/           

kick off 

Meet              

time 

Finish/

Return 

time 

Monday 13th 

October 
HOCKEY 1st XI v Monkton Combe Girls U18 (A) 14:30 

   

Tuesday 14th 

October  
RUGBY 

U14B v Monkton Combe School U14A (A) 

U15B v Monkston Comber School U15A (A) 

14:30 

14:30 
   

Wednesday 

15th October  
RUGBY 

U14A v Millfield School (A) 

U15A v Millfield School (A) 

U16A v Millfield School (A) 

U18C v Millfield School (A) 

14:30 

14:30 

14:30 

14:30 

   

Thursday 16th 
October 

RUGBY U16B v Monkton Combe School (A) 14:30    

https://www.schoolssports.com/school/default.asp?id=374
mailto:careers@beechencliff.org.uk


 
Dear Parents / Guardians  

 
We are excited to invite you to an exclusive online parent/guardian event designed to provide valuable insights 
into how you can support your child in making informed career choices when they leave school/university. 
 

This is a fantastic opportunity for you to learn how to help your son or daughter gain a foothold in the world of 
work with the many major brands (mentioned below) from various sectors who will be joining us for the event. 
 

This event will touch upon applying to corporate roles and the application process, commercial awareness and 
how young people can develop these skills as well as highlighting degree apprenticeships, what they are and 
key deadlines to make applications.  
 

There will also be breakout room sessions with sector-specific panels and workshops that you and your child can 
participate in throughout the evening. Please note that to join the breakout rooms, you will need the Zoom app 
on your laptops or phones.  
 
Event Details: 
Date: Thursday, 16th October 2025 
Time: 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM 
Location: Zoom 
 

Employers Involved: 
 Law: Mishcon de Reya, Clifford Chance, A&O Shearman, University of Law  
 Business/Finance: KPMG, PwC, BDO, CIMA, RSM 
 STEM: Wates, RAF, The Army, National Grid  

 
This event will provide you with an in-depth understanding of the career and work experience prospects for your 
child in sectors such as Finance, Data, Technology, Law, Engineering, and different Corporate Functions. 
The whole session will be led by the direct hiring managers at these global firms, so you’ll learn from the very best 
on how to support your child as they transition from education to the professional world with leading brands. 
 
We would encourage you to join this event with your child to get the most out of this session.  
 
Sign up below to secure your place: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Childs_Future_25 

 
You're welcome to share this event invitation with any other parents who might find it beneficial. 
 
We look forward to welcoming you! 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Dan Miller 
Founder and CEO |  
young-professionals.uk 

 

Young Professionals 

Parent/Guardian             

Information Evening 

Thursday 16th October, 

6pm—7.30pm 

https://young-professionals.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=40f3de5366f8028a7560bb6a0&id=803929f6ac&e=c1a0976ce7
https://young-professionals.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=40f3de5366f8028a7560bb6a0&id=2f9c833ad2&e=c1a0976ce7


 

Wellbeing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had the first Student Solution Focused Training Session of the Academic Year 
last week!  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

We had the privilege of training some of our Year 13 sixth form students in the solution focused          
approach. It was a wonderful opportunity to explore the approach together, using the Mindsetter game 
to support and spark conversations. 

 

The solution focused approach has a focus on -  

 

What’s wanted and what is already working in people’s lives.  

 

We hope that by learning about the solution focused approach, young people can discover the value        
of paying attention to what’s wanted and what’s already working well. This positive way of thinking               
can support them in their everyday lives and help shape how they see themselves and their future.            
We also hope they will use solution focused ideas to encourage and support younger students, as well               
as each other. Over time, they may even grow into ambassadors for the approach, sharing these                   
skills widely and passing them on to the next generation of students. 

 

 

 



 

When reflecting on their learning, the students shared some powerful takeaways: 
 

 They could see how the solution focused approach can be used in everyday life and how that 
might make a real difference in how they cope and manage challenges. 

 

 They recognised the sense of agency it gives them — being seen and valued as the experts in their 
own lives. 

 

 They noticed how the approach could also help them support younger students in school, as 
well as their own friends and family. 

 

A fantastic start to the year, with these young people already seeing how practical and impactful solu-
tion focused thinking can be. 

 

We also wanted to share with you that the story of the Solution Focused approach at Beechen Cliff has 
been featured in a book!  

 

Tara Gretton, one of our Solution                        
Focused Practitioners has written a chapter.  

 

The book also tells how a solution focused 
approach can be applied in schools in vary-
ing contexts, it’s a great read if you would 
like to learn more about it  

 

The Wellbeing Team 

 

 



We are happy to promote local businesses and community events. Please note these are not the         

responsibility of / or endorsed by Beechen Cliff School.  

Community Links 




























